LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 87TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 12, 2021

TO: Honorable James B. Frank, Chair, House Committee on Human Services

FROM: Jerry McGinty, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB2126 by Walle (Relating to eligibility for the supplemental nutrition assistance program and the
provision of employment and training services under the program.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend Chapter 33 of the Human Resources Code by requiring the Health and Human Services
Commission (HHSC) to contract with one or more third-party service providers to provide supplemental
nutrition assistance program (SNAP) employment and training services. The bill would require HHSC to ensure
the terms of the contract are designed to maximize the state's receipt of federal matching funds for SNAP
employment and training services. The bill would require the executive commissioner of HHSC to adopt rules
to provide SNAP benefits to students enrolled in a postsecondary educational institution. The bill would require
the executive commissioner to establish a work group and consider the work group's input when adopting the
rules. The section of the bill establishing a work group to provide input for the adoption of rules expires on
September 1, 2023.

It is assumed that any costs associated with the bill could be absorbed using existing resources.
Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated

Source Agencies: 529 Hlth & Human Svcs Comm
LBB Staff: JMc, AKI, EOC, APA
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